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MEMORANDUM FOR: Brian T. Pattison, Assistant Inspector General for Evaluation, G 
 
FROM:   Beth Niblock, Chief Information Officer 
 
 
SUBJECT: Delays in Federal Housing Administration Catalyst’s Development 

(2021-OE-0003a) 
 

This memorandum is in response to the HUD Fiscal Year 2021 Delays in Federal 
Housing Administration Catalyst’s Development (2021-OE-0003a) issued on November 17, 
2021.  The Office of the Chief Information Officer (OCIO) has carefully reviewed the FY 2021 
Delays in Federal Housing Administration Catalyst’s Development Report and concurs with its 
conclusion.     
 
 

We look forward to working with you and your staff to resolve and close out the 
recommendations. If you have questions or require additional information, please contact 
Ekanem Fleming, Deputy Chief Information Officer Business and IT Resource Management 
Office, at 202-402-5021 (Ekanem.O.Fleming@hud.gov) or Ebony Johnson, Audit Liaison 
Officer, at (202) 402-2164 (Ebony.A.Johnson@hud.gov). 
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